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The Churches of Scotland, through their National Ecumenical Instrument, Action of Churches Together in Scotland, are looking forward to welcoming the Executive Committee to Scotland for its meeting in September 2010.  Throughout 2010, the churches are seeking ways of using the centenary of the 1910 World Mission Conference held in Edinburgh, as a catalyst for broadening and deepening our relationships with one another and with mission in today’s context. We see the visit of the Executive Committee to Scotland as a means of deepening our relationship with the World Council and as an opportunity to build upon our engagement with the Council, and its staff, following on the from the Programme visit which will take place in November 2009 and the regular visits of ecumenical groups from Scotland to the Ecumenical Centre. 

We find that many of the issues being discussed within the World Council are issues which we are also addressing in our journey as churches together in Scotland and so, through the overarching theme of ‘Witnessing to Christ Today’, the theme of Edinburgh 2010, we would seek to engage in conversations from a global and national perspective.   

This paper arises out of conversations with Graham McGeoch and Norman Shanks, who both have wide experience of the WCC and sets out our proposals for the Executive Committee. We would welcome feedback on the proposals and any further suggestions you may wish to make.  

Venue.

The meeting will be held at Carberry Tower, a church based conference centre, on the outskirts of Edinburgh (http://www.carberrytower.com).  Accommodation will be in single en-suite rooms and there will be a plenary meeting room, in addition to breakout rooms and an equipped conference office available for use. There is also a residents’ lounge and the grounds for relaxation, and a chapel for times of prayer. Wi-Fi internet access is available throughout most of the centre.    Our booking does not ensure sole occupancy of the centre for the Executive Committee but the Centre Manager felt it was unlikely that other bookings would be accepted during this time.  Graham McGeoch and I have visited the Centre and from his experience of the Executive, Graham is confident that it will be a good venue for the meeting. 

Travel.

We would encourage people to travel to Edinburgh airport wherever possible. It is our intention to meet people in person at the airport or train station.  From the airport it is a 30 minute drive to Carberry. It probably takes a similar length of time to travel from the main Edinburgh Waverley station in the city centre.
The booking has been made with Carberry to allow for arrivals from Saturday 11th September onwards with departures by Saturday 18th September. 

Exposure programme – Sunday 12th & Monday 13th September

We are pleased to offer an exposure programme to those members of the Executive and staff who would like this opportunity to discover more about Scotland and her churches. 

Sunday 12th September. 

Opportunities will be provided for participants to spend a day with a variety of local congregations, sharing in their service and having the opportunity to hear something of how they ‘witness to Christ today’.  Members of the Executive and staff may bring greetings or may be invited to preach as they wish. There will also be an opportunity for a local sightseeing visit.  We hope that hosting congregations will come from a number of contexts and traditions with a maximum of one hour 3o minutes travelling time from Carberry.

Alternatively, if some members of the Executive would prefer to worship with their own confessional family, we will seek to arrange this for them. 

After the evening meal, participants will be invited to share in a reflection upon their experiences through a Contextual Bible Study led by Br. Stephen Smyth and Rev. Lindsey Sanderson, the ACTS General Secretary and Assistant General Secretary. In our experience this is an increasingly valuable way of working with a wide variety of ecumenical groups.
Monday 13th September. 

Scottish Churches House, Dunblane, will be celebrating its 50th year in 2010. The House was dedicated by members of WCC Central Committee meeting in St. Andrews in August 1960. On Monday morning we shall travel to Dunblane for a seminar on current issues on the ecumenical agenda in Scotland. We shall remain at Scottish Churches House for lunch and then it is proposed that we travel to Edinburgh for a meeting at the Scottish Parliament, which will focus upon the ways in which the churches engage in civic society.  We are also exploring the possibility of an early evening event at the University of Edinburgh’s New College, home to the Faculty of Divinity and the location of the 1910 Conference. 

Tuesday 14th September

The Executive Committee meeting begins on the Tuesday but we would like to host an event dinner on this evening, to which a number of guests, church leaders, members of the Central Committee from throughout the UK/Ireland could be invited.  Following the meal there will be a discussion on the Churches Together model as a model of ecumenical engagement. 
Promoting local involvement. 
We are keen to make best use of this opportunity to increase engagement with the World Council and so have a number of ideas about ways in which this could be achieved.

1. We would like to invite local people to lead morning worship each day within the framework of Luke 24. Members of the Executive would be welcome to offer the homily each day. 

2. We would like to run a mini-stewards programme for young people to both offer assistance to the staff but also give them an opportunity to ‘meet ‘ the World Council and hopefully encourage them to think about stewarding or participating in other international ecumenical  events. 

3. We would like to raise awareness of the WCC during the time of Executive Committee meeting. Initial approaches are being made to BBC and local radio stations which have a religious broadcasting element about the possibilities of WCC staff or Officers being involved in programmes. We are also seeking to set up interview opportunities with the denominational press.
We hope that this outline gives a sense of our hopes for the Executive meeting and we look forward to receiving your feedback upon it and indeed to welcoming you to Scotland next year. 

Lindsey Sanderson 
Assistant General Secretary, ACTS

lindseysanderson@acts-scotland.org
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